
LA-2025-046 
 
 
ATTACHMENT 1: PROPERTY DESCRIPTION 
 
Description:  
 
Lots 2, 3, 4 & 5, Moore View, a subdivision in Jackson County, Missouri 



LA-2025-046 
 
ATTACHMENT 2: ZONING SUPPORT DOCUMENTATION 
 
Attachments 
 
Plan Commission Public Hearing Summary of March 20, 2025 
Staff Report 
Zoning map of surrounding area 
Names and addresses of surrounding property owners 
Letter to surrounding property owners 
Application 
Letter from applicant 
Aerial of location 
Copy of plat 



 
 
Randy Diehl gave the staff report: 
 
RE:  LA-2025-046 
 
Applicant:   Choplin Family Trust 
 
Location: E. Colbern Road 
  
Area: 02.00 ± acres   
 
Request: Vacation of four undeveloped lots  
   
Current Land Use and Zoning in the Area: 

 
Moore View, a five lot subdivision, was recorded December 4, 1962. 
 
Lots 2 - 4 have been part of the Choplin’s property since 1970.  
Lot 1 is not included in this request.  
 
The four lots have never been developed. The applicant wishes to vacate 
the four lots to absorb them into the overall acreage. Future plans are to 
divide the 131 ± acres into large tracts to sell off or to allow separate 
development.  
 
The lots are within District AG, Agricultural, so a rezoning is not 
necessary.  
 
County Plan:  

 
The County Plan Development Diagram illustrates this area within the 
Rural Development Tier (RDT).   
 
 

Recommendation: 
This request for rezoning is consistent with the intent and purpose of the 
County Plan.   

 
 Staff recommends APPROVAL of LA-2025-046. 
 
      Respectfully submitted, 
            
      Jackson County Public Works  

Development Division 
Randy Diehl, Administrator 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Mr. Antey: Are there any questions for Randy? 
 
There were none. 
 
Mr. Antey: Is the applicant here? 
 
Lola Choplin, 32401 E. Colbern Road. 
 
Mr. Antey: Do you have anything to add to the report? 
 
Ms. Choplin: No, I been talking with Randy and he’s covered everything. 
 
Mr. Antey: Is there anyone else who is in favor of this application? 
 
There were none. 
 

Mr. Antey: Is there anyone who is opposed or has questions regarding this  
application? 
 
Gary Sprague: 32612 E. Colbern Road. I take it they are absorbing it into the larger 
acreage and there are no plans for development.  
 
Mr. Diehl: They just want to get rid of the four lots that have never been built on so they 
can revert into the bigger piece of ground. They plan on dividing that into tracts that will 
be at least 10 acres or larger.   
 
Mr. Antey: Any division of land less than 10 acres would have to come in front of us.  
 
Mr. Sprague: To build on it, once they divide it into 10-acre tracts, what do they have to 
do?  
 
Mr. Diehl: Apply for building permits.  
 
 
Motion to take under advisement. 
 

Mr. Monaco moved to take under advisement. Mr. Lake seconded. 
 
Discussion under advisement 
 

Mr. Monaco moved to approve. Mr. Lake seconded. 
 

Mr. Lake  Approve 
Mr. Farrar  Approve 
Mr. Smead  Approve 
Mr. Monaco  Approve 
Mr. Horn  Approve 
Mr. Crawford  Approve 
Ms. Ryerkerk  Approve 
Chairman Antey Approve 
 
Motion Carried   8 – 0  




















